
Leadership Council Meeting 
April 20, 2020 

9:00 am 
Berg Hall Conference Room 

MINUTES 
 
 
PRESENT: Joyce Helens, Sonja Sibert, Bill Brown, Mardell Dorsa, Bret Murphy, Amber Donnelli, 

Mary Doucette, George Kleeb, Brian Zeiszler, Jinho Jung, Angie DeBraga, Joe Micke 
ABSENT:   Jake Rivera, Jinho Jung, Melinda Dodson 

 
 

 
1) President’s Update (Information) 

President Helens and Dean Murphy discussed a potential collaboration with an interested investor 
to bring more technical/workforce training to the Wendover area.     

 
President Helens discussed meeting weekly with GBC divisions/departments and will continue to do 
so to communicate rapidly changing information.  President Helens mentioned Justine Sprout’s 
inspirational story about her grandmother who is in a facility that has quarantined the 
residents in their rooms with no personal contact from family. The residents are feeling isolated. So 
Justine made an old IPad available to her grandmother which quickly lifted her spirits. Seeing the 
difference this made, she began a campaign to procure other iPads to make available to the other 
residents of the facility. Soon someone donated ten which Justine made available and the 
administrators of the facility said what a positive change it made in the quality of the residents' lives.  
This important change came from a small thoughtful thing done out of love and care for a family 



also mentioned working with the Department of Education to graduate the teacher ed students. 
Brian Zeiszler discussed marketing to education students to courses already online. 
President Helens added that the GBC Institutional Advisory Council Chair John Tierney is in constant 
contact with teachers all over the state and is a good resource. 
 
Dean Karl Stevens discussed how online operations are moving forward and he complimented 
faculty for their swift move to online and willingness to help other faculty not as familiar with 
teaching online. He also mentioned how he and his staff are assisting faculty to make the transition 
with short training venues as well as one-on-one assistance. 

 
There was a discussion on the status of quarantine and how /if there were changes. Also discussed 
was possible scenarios on what to expect for Fall and what we all can be doing in the summer to 



7) 





General Education Committee Report 

April 17, 2020 

The General Education Committee voted on the following via e-mail: 

1.  MTH 120E and 126E – The math department has proposed these courses as part of the 
co-requisite pathways required by NSHE.  The committee approved these courses and 
asks for a vote from Senate. 

2. The General Education Committee reviewed and approved the pre-requisite changes for 
ENG 100, ENG 101 and ENG 102, replacing test based pre-requisites with guided self-
placement for ENG 100 and ENG 101 and eliminating Accuplacer placement for ENG 
102.  The committee asks for a vote from the Senate. 

 


